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Name of Group: New Members Roundtable Executive Board
Type of Meeting: ALA Annual Executive Board Meeting June 2016 (Orlando, FL)
Date: June 25, 2016
Place: Rosen Centre, Room Signature 2
Name of Chairperson: Kate Kosturski
Name of Recorder: Karen Doster-Greenleaf

Attendees
Kate Kosturski, Karen Doster-Greenleaf, Andrew Coulon, Ariana Santigao, Julia Frankosky, Lesley Looper, Nicole Lameroux, Nicole Spoor, Kirby McCurtis, Kim Sanders, Tinamarie Vella, Elizabeth Howard, Erin Prentiss

Report
Call to order 9:38 EST

I. Introductions	
All present board members and other guest introduced themselves. 

II. Approval of Minutes
· Minutes from the Midwinter Board Meeting were approved. 

III. Membership Survey – Membership Promotion, Diversity & Recruitment Committee (Andrew)
· NBDR committee last spring developed a survey to collect feedback form current or potential members on how NMRT is doing (outreach, message, recruitment)
· Paper and digital copies of the survey are available  
· The survey received a good response (over 50).Survey will be re-opened for a few more weeks after Annual. It was requested that the survey be promoted through social media and listserv.
· Most response were collected from member responses, a quarter have been from ALA non-NMRT members
· Survey  Questions themes
· Do you think membership in NMRT is worth the money– what are the benefits that we can highlight? Responses say that is it worth the 14
· What are ways NMRT can improve member involvement – response: improve communication
· Biggest challenges of being a librarian – lots of difficulty finding jobs
· Most important emerging trends – shift in libraries towards digital materials and digital literacy librarians need to connect with those materials
· Can NMRT be improved? – diverse responses (common theme: communication from leadership to members?
· Committee will compile and publish report of survey
· Future survey recommendation – survey identify why past members dropped NMRT membership
· Kirby requested Ariana send the survey out to ALA Students chapters
· Ariana responded that past experience with student chapters results in information about NMRT being disseminated monthly but the committee does not receive a lot of responses from the chapters. She asked if NMRT could find a way to communicate with students not involved with the student chapters.
· Karen recommended collecting the contact information for the college’s communication director or assistant to the dean (Kate’s recommendation) to send information out to students through the college’s listserv.
· Give student chapters liaisons a more responsibility (expand the role to being a point person for all things NMRT for a specific student chapter). Serve more as ambassadors.
· Host programs and webinars that meet the LIS students’ interests and needs (e.g. Email Beatrice Calvin to partner with NMRT to host a Search Committee Knowledge program (Presidents program), bcalvin@ala.com).
· Turn the Etitquette program that Kim and Beatrice offer at Midwinter into a webinar. 

· Kate requested the survey be posted in ALA Connect


IV. Scholarship and Awards   
· Kate recommends that the awards committee reword applications so that individuals that are part of the library environment but not working in a library, or non-libraries (paraprofessionals) are encouraged to apply; use inclusive language.
· To promote the awards/scholarship among non-librarian library professional a collaboration with LISSRT was recommended. 


V. New Business
· Volunteer appointments – one committee already filled, a few almost filled, five committees that are still in need of chairs. Kate will reopen the volunteer form after annual.
· New committee members will be welcomed in July.
· New chair orientation will be in September.
· Change of conference sponsorship (Kirby) – 
· Kiby recommended that existing funds for an emerging leader be put towards sponsoring a councilor at large.
· Mandi argued against citing it would be weird for NMRT not to support an emerging leader since the round table and program focus is for newer librarians. 
· Funds allocated would be used to support travel.
· Kirby and Tinamarie recommended that we remove the NMRT membership voucher for all EL members, use the funds to sponsor an NMRT sponsored member. Kim is going to check to see if NMRT can still get in on the EL sponsor group. Final decision will be made at a later meeting.
· Resume Review Service
·  Julie and the RRS committee recommend removing the on-site service at Annual and Midwinter, and only have the virtual service.
· If the on-site service continues, it was requested that a change be made in the committee handbook that requires members of the committee to serve at least 4 hours during midwinter and annual either as a greeter. Booth greeter positions are the slots that have been difficult to fill.
· Kirby recommend that board members also serve for at least one hour, along with students to staff members to also serve as booth greeters. S2S members need to be assigned to Kim.
·  Karen mentioned limiting hours to high traffic times based on past attendance.
· Spread the days of service out over the whole conference instead of two day all day, Kim will check with Beatrice to see what the history of only being available two days. See if doesn’t have to be part of placement and what that would look like. Schedule appointments outside the set walk-in time.
· Kim requests a strategic plan from the committee for a new look for the program.
·  Need further exploration before a vote. Will have a special e-board meeting for future discussion and a vote. 
· ALA publishing platform report.
· Vote to adopt new ALA platform.
· Available at a discount rate to host new content.
· Host NMRT peer-reviewed content.
· Host provides a more formal structure for author and reader. This look may help improve membership and submissions.
· NMRT will promote publishing on the new platform to gain experience being a reviewer or author. Added value for being a NMRT member.
· Easter recommends adopting the platform
· Motion to adopt. Motion passes.
· Discussion- LLAMA & NMRT collaboration
·  Dismemberment of LLAMA & NMRT committee recommended by Kirby and president of LLAMA.
· Motion to discuss
· To avoid membership competition, but encourage collaboration the committee is recommending to be dismembered. 
· Refer discussion to fall virtual board meeting. Motion seconded and approved.

VI. Budget
· Motion to Discuss budget
· Easter informed the Board that the budget is currently in the black.
· Motion to vote on the budget a special e-board meeting at a later date. Motion passes

VII. ALA Executive Board - Peter Hepburn (EB liaison)
· Made an announcement regarding the 1876 Club – Planned giving 
· Membership – ALA is growing, but NMRT is losing membership. He asked what concerns do we have about NMRTs future? How can we increase them? It was addressed that misconception that you need to be a new librarian to join NMRT vs being a new ALA member (despite role or title in librarianship) might be a contributing factor in the decreased membership. 
· To help with membership it was recommended that NMRT national partners and becomes more involved with regional/state NMRT chapters.
· Task Force for Equity, Diversity & Inclusion: submitted report to ALA board and was accepted for approval.
·  Accreditation task force – where LIS education has to move and grow; ask for NMRT to provide a documentation of recommendation.
·  Core Competencies for the profession (policy documentation)

Announcements
· Kate encouraged all members to thank MANGO Languages in the exhibit hall for their support and partnership. 
· Kate recommends attending the Round table assembly meeting. Point of discussion ALA Connect is going away. ITTS is developing a new Connect. How ALA can provide support for ALA Connect
· Kirby - Goodbye to exiting board members and presentation of ALA pins for their year of service. 
· Kim – 85th anniversary for NMRT next year (2017). 2016-2017 E-Board will be tasked with putting together a celebration and the construction of a resolution.


Meeting adjourned

Respectfully submitted by Karen Doster-Greenleaf, NMRT Secretary 2015-2016
